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March 18, 2009

MEMORANDUM

To: Representative Zepnick
From: Aaron Gary, Legislative Attorney, (608) 261-6926

Subject: Technical Memorandum to 2009 AB 67 (LRB-0961/1) by DOR

We received the attached technical memorandum relating to your bill. This copy is for your
information and your file.

If you wish to discuss this memorandum or the necessity of revising your bill or preparing an
amendment, please contact me.



MEMORANDUM

February 24, 2009

TO: Aaron R. Gary
Legislative Reference Bureau

FROM: Paul Ziegler
Department of Revenue

SUBJECT: Technical Memorandum on AB67 - alcohol beverages operators’ licenses

The bill amends alcohol licensing requirements by mandating the revocation of Class “B”
licenses, “Class B’ licenses, managers’ licenses, and operators’ licenses of persons convicted
of violating the bill's 0.0% BAC workplace standard three or more times.

The Department recommends that the bill include an “implied consent” provision similar to that
found in sec. 343.305, Wis. Stats. Without such a provision, law enforcement officials would
have no legal basis to require bartenders, managers, licensees, or agents to take a blood or
breath test.

In addition, a reference to $.125.32 (2) (a) may be added to page 6, line 14 of the bill to include
both Class "B" as well as "Class B" licenses in the paragraph.

If you have any questions regarding this technical memorandum, please contact Jacek
Cianciara at 266-8133.

cc: Rep. Zepnick



